
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Upminster Hyundai
01708 917 958
Upminster Hyundai

Finance Update Budget Setting 
and Council Tax update                  
Havering Council has one of the largest elderly population in London, which is growing, and 
one of the biggest growing young persons’ population too, based on recent Census data. This 
puts us in a unique position. Before Christmas the Leader of the Council and Officers met with 
Local Government Minister, Lee Rowley MP to outline our position. The Council has since 
received its Government funding settlement for 2023/24, and at £12 million this is the most 
generous in a decade. This increase, in part, reflects Havering’s growing needs, however our 
Revenue Support Grant (RSG) has remained relatively the same as last year’s, with a top up 
grant carried forward from last year increasing the RSG for the next financial year to £1.739 
million. The Government has also confirmed that Local Authorities can increase their Council 
Tax by up to 5% for 2023/24, and expect them to do so.

With our increasing older and younger population comes an increase in social care costs; 
our spending pressures are going up by about £34 million. Even with the increased grants, 
the Council is facing funding gaps and more help from the Government is being sought. We 
need the Government to listen to us and allocate more money. The Government is running a 
consultation exercise and we will be making our voices heard.

Councillors will be meeting over the coming weeks to consider all options and to work out what 
this means in financial terms in respect of next year’s Budget and the 2023/24 Council Tax. In 
this Budget setting consultation period, ahead of our Council meeting on 1st March, we will 
further be taking into consideration the views of 3,000 residents as shared through the recent 
consultation exercise, which received the best response in years.

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Tell us what you think                  
Do you know of a way in which we can improve our services? If so please inform us by 
contacting your ward Councillors via the details on page 2. Of course it may be that you are 
not happy with the way a Council decision was made or perhaps the way a service is run. The 
Council operates in a similar way to Westminster in that it has an appointed Cabinet, however 
there is on Overview & Scrutiny Committee, of which I am vice-chair, which can review 
decisions and the way services operate and make recommendations to Cabinet to address any 
changes required. If you know of any areas that you feel warrant such attention please do get in 
contact. 

Cllr PHIL RUCK

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

ULEZ Responses
As reported in the last Bulletin all Havering 
Councillors opposed ULEZ due to the impact 
on the Borough. I have attached a link to the 
Borough’s response to the ULEZ consultation 
which was too long and comprehensive to be 
included in full within The Bulletin:
https://www.havering.gov.uk/download/
downloads/id/5591/ulez_response_from_
august_2022.pdf
I have also attached the response released on 
hearing ULEZ will be implemented on the 29th 
August 2023:
https://www.havering.gov.uk/news/
article/1175/ulez_expansion_havering_
council_response
The Council is fully behind improving 
air quality and as you will see from the 
responses above, we raised concerns over 
the limited transport infrastructure Havering 
has compared to inner London, who have 
multiple train stations and bus routes. This 
means Havering residents are dependent on 
the car when travelling across the Borough 
including to hospital appointments etc. The 
Council’s responses are self-explanatory and 
have taken into consideration residents, staff, 
and employers concerns. Just as an example 
a resident contacted me devastated that they 
will have to resign from their job, as their car 
is not compliant, they have a disability, no 
transport goes to their work place, they cannot 
afford an alternative vehicle and their car will 
not be eligible within the scrappage scheme.
We completely understand and accept there 
will be some residents who will feel no impact, 
and approve of the implementation of ULEZ 
but as Councillors, we are responsible for 
representing all views, and lobbying for 
modifications, support and improvements 
when and wherever we can. 

Cllr GILLIAN FORD
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No H

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

UPMINSTER WARD

Christmas in 
Upminster       
Th e January Bulletins were 
printed before Christmas and 
whilst the festive season may 
have become a distant memory, 
we would like to congratulate all 
the local shops and businesses 
who had really nicely decorated 
windows.  Apologies if we have 
missed anyone, but a big thanks 
to Filati men’s outfi tters, Roomes 
Stores (with a special mention 
for their lights), Pinney Talfourds 
Solicitors and further along the 
town centre in Corbets Tey Road, 
the restaurant Osteria.

Subscriptions       
We are currently collecting 
annual subscriptions at only £2 
per household.  Whilst we hope 
to cover the cost of Th e Bulletin 
through advertising, which we 
generally do, we need funds 
to cover any legal bills to fi ght 
any problems on your behalf.  
If you are out we will leave an 
envelope. Please return this to the 
address on the front.  A number 
of residents have indicated they 
are happy to pay by cheque and 
increase their donation.  Any 

cheques should be made to 
Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association.  We take an active 
interest in supporting you and will 
continue to do so. We are active all 
the time, not just election times.

Association AGM      
Kindly note the Annual General 
Meeting of the Upminster and 
Cranham Residents’ Association 
will be held on Monday, 20th 
February starting at 7.30pm in the 
Minor Hall, St Laurence Church, 
Upminster. Doors open 7.15pm.  

MIKE LONG, Secretary

Your help 
needed - 
Upminster       
If you could assist delivering 
around 40 Bulletins each month 
please contact me.
Likewise if you could drop off  
Bulletins to 4/5 of our deliverers.  
Help us to help you.
If you can assist please contact 
me on 07908 916119 or email 
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com or 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk.  

GIO ANASTASI

CP CARPET CLEANING
 Carpet & Upholstery cleaning specialist with 
20+years experience, competitive prices, 
includes a sanitising & deodorising treatment.
Fully insured and DBS certified

Carl: 07951 235195
Email: cpickering1976@outlook.com
www.cpcarpetcleaning.com      CP Carpet Cleaning

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

CRANHAM WARD

@CllrTyler 

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244212

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

mastroianni@btinternet.com

Upminster Organiser
Gio Anastasi 07908 916119
gio.anastasi@hotmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Warm Spaces 
in Havering      
May we remind you that Havering 
Council have published a list 
of Warm Spaces available for 
people to visit this winter if they 
are struggling to keep warm at 
home. To see the list visit www.
havering.gov.uk and enter 'warm 
spaces' in the search box.   All of 
Havering's libraries, plus Sapphire 
Ice and Leisure in Romford and 
Harrow Lodge Leisure Centre in 
Hornchurch, are also providing 
space for residents to stay warm 
during opening hours.

Clarifying the 
free parking in 
Havering      
You may have recently received 
a slightly misleading leaflet 
regarding changes in free parking 
– this actually related to the free 
hour parking that was provided 
during the COVID period and 
financed for the first year by the 
Government. It was extended by 
the Council for a further year at 
their expense, but the Council 

is unable to finance a further 
year. However the HRA are still 
campaigning to have free 30 
minute parking in Hornchurch 
and Upminster to bring our area 
into alignment with other areas 
like Elm Park. 

Cllr LAURANCE GARRARD

Havering says 
no to Engine 
Idling      
Engine Idling by stationary 
vehicles causes unnecessary 
pollution which harms public 
health, (particularly children and 
people with breathing complaints) 
and the environment. Vehicle 
idling contributes to localised poor 
air quality, particularly in areas 
with large numbers of waiting 
vehicles, such as outside schools, 
hospitals and bus stations. 
Back in 2019 Havering joined 
the Mayor of London’s London-
wide Idling Action project, which 
is largely a behaviour change 
campaign and as part of the 
project, the Greater London 
Authority requires that all 
participating local authorities 

adopt enforcement powers. 
The Road Traffic (Vehicle 
Emissions) (Fixed Penalty) 
(England) Regulations 2002 
give discretionary powers to 
Council officers to issue fixed 
penalty notices to drivers who 
allow their vehicle engines to run 
unnecessarily whilst the vehicle is 
stationary on the public highway. 
Havering’s new Administration 
recognised the importance of 
improving air quality as part of the 
Borough’s Air Quality Action Plan 
and have now adopted the anti-
idling legislation and will be using 
enforcement action under the 
Road Traffic (Vehicle Emissions) 
(Fixed Penalty) (England) 
Regulations 2002. 
Residents now need to consider 
their actions switching off their 
engine while stationary and in 
turn, help to improve the air 
quality within the Borough. 
Fixed Penalty Notices (FPNs) 
will be used as a deterrent and 
only issued as a last resort when 
a driver is uncooperative and 
refuses to switch off their vehicle's 
engine when asked to do so by an 
authorised officer.
Cllr GILLIAN FORD

London 
City Airport 
expansion 
planning 
application      
London City Airport recently 
submitted a planning application 
to Newham Council, to make 
changes to the airport’s existing 
planning permission conditions.
The main changes applied for are:
•	 At present no flights are 

permitted between 12.30pm 
on Saturdays and 12.30pm on 
Sundays. The application is 
for this to be changed to allow 
flights on Saturday to end at 
6.30pm (7.30pm at the height of 
summer).

•	 Allow three extra flights during 
the first hour of operation, from 
6.30am – 7am.

•	 Increase the cap on passenger 
numbers from 6.5 million to 9 
million passengers per year by 
2031.

•	 A requirement that all aircraft 
operating in the newly

Family 3 bed, 1 bathroom apartment with additional sofa bed. 
Located in Soldeu in Andorra, 5 mins walk from ski lift.

Available to rent for family/friends’ holidays. 
Great location for skiing in the winter and hiking,  

mountain biking and canoeing in the summer.
Call 01708 223321  

for further details and availability. Speak to Rachel & James. 

Holiday apartment for rent

continued on page 5
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Upminster Hyundai
321 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, 
Essex, RM14 2DF

Upminster Hyundai

SALES
SERVICE
PARTS

01708 917 958
CALL NOW

PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Home Insulation & Drylining Specialists. 
Want to Reduce Energy Bills & Heat Loss? 

Epd cover all aspects of internal wall lining, insulation and Finishing, External wall 
insulation including render systems, Loft insulation install/Upgrades, New 

Partitions & Ceilings inc Acoustic upgrades, Media walls, Feature ceilings and 
Light troughs.   For free friendly advice and quotes 

Call Daniel on 07378 401973 /  01708 223869. 



 extended hours on Saturday 
or additional fl ights in the fi rst 
30 minutes, must be cleaner, 
quieter, new generation aircraft, 
operating to the highest noise 
and emissions standards.

To view the associated planning 
applications visit newham.gov.uk/
planning and enter “london city 
airport” in the search box.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Ice and snow 
highway damage      
Th e snow in December had a 
magical eff ect on the landscape 
and would have been enjoyed by 
many. However, it soon turned 
to an icy nuisance creating some 
treacherous conditions.  Th e 
combination of freeze, gritting 
and thaw has resulted in an 
increase and enlargement of 
some potholes. Councillors 
have been reporting these and 
residents can report pavement 
and road defects through 
the Council’s online system: 
https://www.havering.gov.uk/
info/20026/roads/98/damaged_
roads_and_pavements 
It is worth noting that for a 
pothole to be considered, it 

must be at least 40mm deep and 
300mm wide. A pothole or a 
raised paving slab on the footway 
must be 25mm deep.

Cllr OSCAR FORD

Pinney Talfourd’s 
Christmas at 
the Queen’s 
raises £3,646 for 
charity      
After a three-year absence due 
to the pandemic, the annual 
charity Christmas concert made 
a return raising £3,646.98 for two 
deserving charities - Queen’s 
Th eatre Charitable Trust and 
Pinney Talfourd’s charity of the 
year, Kids Inspire.
Originally scheduled for Monday, 
12 December, the concert 
unfortunately was postponed by 
a week due to the travel chaos 
caused by the snow. However, this 
didn’t stop Pinney Talfourd from 
ensuring that the ‘show went on’ 
allowing the audience to get into 
the festive spirit.  Catherine Polli, 
partner said “thanks to the help 
of many volunteers, businesses 
and attendees who supported, 

we were able to exceed our 
fundraising target and set a new 
record.  A huge thank you also to 
the ‘Hornchurch Can’t Sing Choir’ 
for leading, the amazing children 
of Benhurst Primary School and 
our very own Pinney Talfourd 
Choir for supporting.

How to get 
involved in the 
Lower Thames 
Crossing (LTC) 
Planning review process
(updated 09/01/23):
National Highways formally 
submitted their Planning 
Application for the LTC to the 
Planning Inspectorate at the end 
of October and the Inspectorate 
accepted the draft Development 
Consent Order (DCO) for 
Examination on the 28th 
November 2022. Th ere follows a 
period when representations by 
individuals and organisations can 
be made during the Examination 
period.
Details about how to register to 
become an Interested Party have 
now been published:

Register to take part in the process
Today the Planning Inspectorate 
opened the period for 
stakeholders and members of 
the public to register to become 
an Interested Party by making 
a Relevant Representation. A 
Relevant Representation is a 
written summary of your views 
on the Lower Th ames Crossing. 
You can register to become an 
Interested Party on the Planning 
Inspectorate’s website until 24 
February.
Th e Planning Inspectorate has 
published a document with 
answers to Frequently Asked 
Questions about the pre-
examination stage and registering 
as an Interested Party that you 
might fi nd useful.
If you are unable to complete 
a registration form online and 
would like to register your 
interest, please call the helpline 
on 0303 444 5000 or email the 
project mailbox, as found on the 
project page, for advice on how to 
register.
Interested Parties are invited to a 
Preliminary Meeting to consider 
how the application will be 
Examined. Before the Meeting, 
the Examining Authority will 
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continued on page 7

Free Wills and Lasting Power of
Attorney Seminar

Dates: Friday 24 February & Saturday 25 February 2022
Time: 09:45 to 11:30
Address: 54 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TU

Book your place now
Email: marketing@pinneytalfourd.co.uk
Telephone : 01708 229444

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL
GAS, CENTRAL HEATING AND PLUMBING
INSTALLATION SERVICING AND REPAIRS

BOILER REPLACEMENTS
GAS SAFETY CHECKS

LANDLORD CERTIFICATES
ANNUAL SERVICE REMINDERS

WE SUPPLY AND INSTALL ENERGY 
EFFICIENT SMART CONTROLS

(can reduce energy consumption upto 20%)
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provide a draft Examination 
Timetable plus its initial 
assessment of principal issues. 
The Examination starts the day 
after the Preliminary Meeting and 
can last up to 6 months.
During the six month 
Examination, Interested Parties 
will be invited to attend the 
Hearings (Issue Specific and Open 
Floor), provide written responses 
to the Examiners Questions 
and written representations. 
There is no cross examination 
process in DCO Hearings and the 
process is focussed on the written 
submissions.

The Hornchurch 
& Upminster 
Rotary Club      
The Hornchurch and Upminster 
Rotary Club would like to thank 
you for your kind donations 
during our Christmas collections. 
We had to think about the 
safety of our members and the 
difficulties in moving the sleigh, 
meaning we had to cancel all but 
one of the evening collections 
due to the snow and ice. We did 
however manage to set up in 

Upminster at our usual pitch. 
Despite the reduced collections 
we raised an amazing £3,000 for 
local charities. 

Council 
emergency 
number        
Kindly note the Council’s out 
of hours emergency number is 
01708 433999.  Please try and 
give the post code for where 
the problem is or as much 
information as possible.  The 
office hours number is 01708 
434343.

Thames Chase         
This month at Thames Chase 
our Wellbeing and Tree Walks 
continue every Thursday. Meeting 
outside the Forest Centre at 
10.30am for a 1 hour walk, a 
great way to enjoy the sights and 
sounds of the forest and learn 
more about the surroundings and 
tree identification, followed by tea 
and biscuits. Suggested donation 
£3. Please call the Forest Centre to 
express interest on 01708 642970.
For children we have some fun 
activities planned for half term 

with a session on Tuesday, 
February 14th, 10.15am-12.15pm 
(£3 per child) followed by Make 
A Bird Box and Bird Feeder on 
Wednesday, February 15th, 
during the morning (Time tbc, 
£8 per child suitable for age 6+). 
Please call the Forest Centre 
reception on 01708 642970 to 
make a booking. Keep up to date 
with our events on social media 
and website: www.thameschase.
org.uk  Our next Sunday market 
takes place on Sunday, February 
19th.

White line bays         
The Council introduced “white 
line bays” around 35 years ago 
following requests at the time 
from a number of residents. These 
bays make it permissible to park 
partly off the road, thus making 
it easier for traffic to move down 
narrow roads.  Please note that 
a number of these bays are in 
“controlled parking zones”, ie 
roads with parking restrictions 
as an example 8am to 9.30am 
and 8pm to 6.30pm.  We wish 
to remind you again that if you 
park in the white bays during 
these times you are not exempt 
from receiving a penalty ticket.  A 

number of drivers have received 
tickets.
Please pass this information on.

Cost of living 
support        
Please check Havering Council’s 
website havering.gov.uk/
costofliving .  You will find advice 
on budgeting, financial support 
and debt advice and help with 
energy costs.
There is a dedicated team to help 
residents who need extra help and 
support telephone 01708 432 280.  
The website also gives details of a 
number of organizations offering 
warm spaces facilities.

Going cashless         
Many of you have contacted me 
with regard to the current move to 
a cashless society. This impacts us 
in many ways. Often I find that we 
either don’t trust the electronic 
machines we interact with or we 
do not have, or cannot use for a 
variety of reasons, the necessary 
tools, such as smartphones 
to interact with the required 
technology.

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom


















continued on page 9
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As an example, unfortunately 
vandalism of parking ticket 
machines is causing the Council 
to commission machines that do 
not accept cash. I have asked that 
the Council investigate ways in 
which those who still rely upon 
cash as a form of payment can 
still access Council facilities, such 
as pay for car parking and I will 
report back to you on the options.

Cllr PHIL RUCK

BOOK REVIEW:
The Seven 
Husbands of 
Evelyn Hugo – 
Taylor Jenkins 
Read          
On the surface, Evelyn Hugo 
appears to be a glamorous fi lm 
star who can’t make up her 
mind when it comes to love. 
However, when you delve deeper 
it becomes clear that she is not all 
she seems at surface level …
Evelyn Hugo is presented as a 
determined but also manipulative 
woman who will do anything to 
achieve her dreams of ‘making 

it big’ in Hollywood – including 
marrying seven men in the 
process! Although she has some 
deceitful qualities, the author 
manages to make sure you 
sympathise with Evelyn. 
Th is book went viral on social 
media recently and this is where I 
fi rst heard about it. Th ough there 
were mixed reviews of the ending, 
I liked it, as I found it 
diffi  cult to predict which added 
an interesting dimension to the 
book. Th e narrative contains 
a healthy mixture of thought-
provoking, emotional and 
humorous elements.  
I feel the book takes a little while 
to really get going but it truly is 
worth the wait to peel back the 
layers of the onion that include 
drama, love and loyalty. Another 
layer is the LGBTQ+ recognition 
that is so poignant because the 
50s, when the majority of book 
is set, was less accepting of the 
community than we are now.  
Th is book had me crying tears of 
immense joy but also immense 
sadness and made me rapidly 
turn the page, excited or fearful 
for the next rollercoaster. I feel 
inspired to highly recommend 
this book. 

ROSIE MEADWAY

Diabetes in 
cats          
It is often said that a cat is not 
a small dog in terms of their 
medical conditions. When it 
comes to diabetes, however, a 
cat could be considered a small 
human. Cats tend to develop Type 
2 diabetes much like humans. 
Th is is caused by a resistance to 
rather than a defi ciency of the 
hormone Insulin. It is one reason 
why cats can be hard to stabilise 
on insulin injections. Th e other 
reason cats are challenging to 
manage is because they often 
have other conditions alongside 
their diabetes. Diabetes often 
occurs in middle-aged, obese cats 
and signs include sudden weight 
loss despite an increased appetite 
and an increase in thirst and 
urination. Fortunately, diagnosis 
is relatively straight forward 
with a blood sample showing an 
increase in glucose and glucose 
in a urine sample. As with any 
condition the earlier signs are 
spotted the better the treatment 
prospects are. If you have an 
older, overweight cat that has any 
of the signs above consider asking 
your Vet to check for Diabetes 
among other conditions. For an 

appointment with one of our Vets 
telephone Lawton and Stoakes 
01708 384444.

Preventing 
catalytic 
converter 
theft          
Catalytic converter theft from 
vehicles is unfortunately a 
common occurrence, with 
thieves attracted to the diff erent 
precious metals contained in 
them. For practical advice on 
preventing such thefts visit the 
Met Police website www.met.
police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/
keeping-vehicles-safe/catalytic-
converter-theft/ .

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Garage burglaries           
Please note the following warning 
we have received from the local 
Police.  “Following several 
garages that have been broken 
into, I’ve had a look online and 
seen garage door blockers, 
garage door defenders and 
garage door security bars of all 

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All Flat Roofing • Felt and Liquids  • Fascias and Gutters

All work guaranteed, All work insured

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363 • 01708 640177

   First Step 
Friday 24th February 2023
7pm for a 7.30pm start

SATURDAY 
      11th March 2023

7pm for a 7.30pm start
Venue - First Step, Tangmere Crescent, Hornchurch, RM12 5PP
Vital funds raised at these event swill help us with our work in supporting 
families of babies and young children with special needs and disabilities. 

Contact details: 01708 556355 or email: enquiries@firststep.org.uk     
Website:  www.firststep.org.uk    RCN: 1106002
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Bi-folding Doors
Sliding Doors

Aluminium Systems
Hardwood systems

UPVC Flush Systems
Double & Triple Glazing

Entrance Doors
Residential Doors

French Doors
Lanterns

Orangeries
Conservatories

info@romvalleyglass.com
www.romvalleyglass.com

14 Prospect Way, 
Hutton,

Brentwood,
CM13 1XA

01277 676660

Brighten your outlook with Rom Valley
Glass & Glazing

Rom Valley Glass Limited | Company Number: 029238 54 | VAT Registration Number: 705 782623

UPMINSTER-BULLETIN-90X105.indd   1 30/06/2022   11:47

diff erent shapes and sizes to buy. 
Please have a look at your garage 
security, especially if you lease or 
own one away from your property 
and fi nd a security device that is 
best for you.”

Multi-Service 
company 
supporting 
the Deaf 
community          
Positive Signs opened their 
offi  ce and drop-in centre at 1a St 
Lawrence Road, Upminster, Essex 
RM14 2UN in April 2022, and 
have received a fantastic welcome 
and a growing interest from the 
Upminster community during 
that time.
Positive Signs provide British 
Sign Language (BSL) services, 
including support workers for 
Deaf students at college and 
university, a range of Employment 
related support services - 
provided for Deaf people seeking 
Employment, Language Support 
Professionals, and we also run 
accredited training courses in 
BSL.  If you’re interested in using 

one of our services or would 
like to start your Sign Language 
journey and train in BSL, why not 
drop in and speak to one of us at 
our offi  ce. 
We already feel we are making 
a diff erence to the community, 
including providing a Father 
Christmas that signs for Deaf 
children to experience.
We look forward to bringing more 
awareness to the community in 
the future. 
You can also take a look and book 
our services via our website: 
www.positivesigns.uk  or give us 
a call: 0208 064 0192.

Havering 
Rotary Club          
Havering Rotary Club would like 
to thank everyone who donated 
to our Christmas collection this 
year. Our campaign consisted 
of two day collections at Tesco, 
Gallows Corner and the street 
collections around the roads of 
Upminster and Cranham. Th e 
club would like to apologise to the 

areas we could not visit due to the 
inclement weather. Our collectors 
had great diffi  culty walking on 
the icy pavements, and poor old 
Father Christmas on his sleigh 
could not get along many of 
the roads. Nevertheless, we did 
manage to collect £6500 for which 
we thank you. Th is money will 
be donated to a variety of local 
charities.
If anyone would like to know 
more about our work and 
activities, or what Rotary entails, 
please email your enquiry to 
haveringrotaryclub@gmail.com

Hornchurch 
Football Club          
Your local club who play at Th e 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue look 
forward to seeing you watch them 
play.  Please note the following 
home fi xtures:
Saturday, 11th February – 
Potters Bar Town
Saturday, 18th February – 
Herne Bay 
Saturday, 4th March – Lewis. 
Kick off  3pm.  A great afternoon 
out. Go along and support Th e 
Urchins.

Be on your 
guard           
Th e local Police have asked us to 
warn residents not to be taken 
in by confi dence tricksters.  
Sadly there have been several 
people duped into giving credit 
/ bank card details to a trickster 
where a parking cash machine 
is out of action. Th ey are being 
approached by someone as 
soon as they get to the machine 
before they’ve had a chance to 
put money in who tells them the 
machine is only accepting credit 
cards. Th is person then watches 
as they put their pin number in 
and manages to take their card 
without them seeing this.  Please 
be careful and do not be taken in.

UCRA Coach 
outing news           
We are running a full programme 
of coach trips this year starting 
with the Th riplow Daff odil 
Festival planned for Saturday, 
25th March 2023.  Every year 
Th riplow and its surrounding 
communities work hard to pull 
off  one of the best loved charity 

continued on page 13
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Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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events in Cambridgeshire.  Over 
two days, visitors can walk the 
car-free village to look at the 
famous daff odil displays, visit 
the attractions, open gardens 
and potter the stalls and crafts.  
Refreshments are served in the 
tea rooms with homemade cakes 
and sandwiches or delicious hot 
street food can be eaten while 
listening to live music.
Step back in time and experience 
the warm and friendly 
atmosphere of village life as it 
used to be.  £25 pp.  
For information and availability 
on our trips why not join our 
mailing list. Contact gina.savill-
turner@email.com; tel 07958 
006503 or 01708 228270
joancarroll66@gmail.com; tel 
07789 956399

Shirley Tours           
Eastbourne trip,
Th ursday, 13th to Monday, 17th 
April. 
Staying at the Imperial Hotel, an 
impressive Victorian hotel just 
off  the Grand Parade in the heart 
of Eastbourne. Coach travel with 
local picks ups.  Two full day trips, 
one free day, lots to do including 

seaside, gardens and shops. 
Saturday, 29th July –
7 nights music themed cruise 
“Land of the Vikings”
Motown meets rock n roll legends 
with Kiki Dee.  Ambassador 
Cruises sailing on cruise ship 
Ambience from Tilbury port.  
Ports of call include Gothenburg, 
Copenhagen, Kristiansand 
with possible chance to visit 
“Graceland” new Elvis themed 
museum in Aarhus Denmark. 
Booking now, request fl yer for 
details and prices. 
Now booking for Saturday, 27th 
July 2024: Italian holiday in 
Dolomites, Hotel Paganella  
www.hotelpaganella.it  8 days, 
7 nights, request fl yer for details 
and prices.  
Email: shirley@shirleytours.
co.uk or call 01708 227884 
or 07966 146956 (mobile has 
answerphone so please leave 
name and your contact details).
Fund raising for James 
Oglethorpe, Engayne, Hall Mead 
schools, All Saint’s Church and 
All Saint’s scout group. Pick up 
points: Jobbers Rest, Plough Pub 
and Avon Road. 

OUT AND 
ABOUT – 
CLUBS AND 
ACTIVITIES            
Seated, 
Supported 
and Standing 
Dance Class for 
Older Adults           
Sue Wilson has been teaching 
toddlers, children and adults to 
dance in Upminster & Cranham 
since 1989. She is now reaching 
out to include the older adults 
of our community and those 
with long term health conditions 
and disabilities - with a very 
special inclusive and accessible 
dance class that incorporates 
Falls Prevention techniques.  
Participants can sit, or stand with 
or without support for the whole 
class, making this a truly fully 
inclusive class. After singing and 
dancing along to an enjoyable 
range of music, everyone is 
welcome to stay for a cuppa and 

chat - a great way to make new 
friends.
If you, or anyone you know would 
benefi t from increased activity 
levels for better health and 
mobility and general wellbeing 
in a fun and enjoyable way, come 
along to Cranham Community 
Centre on Mondays 12 - 12.40pm 
where your fi rst class will be free, 
normally £6 each week.  Sue can 
be contacted on  07940 781881 or 
email her on: sue.danceaway@
yahoo.com

Upminster 
Lymphoma 
and other 
Blood Cancer 
Support 
Group            
We are an independent support 
group and if you, or anyone you 
know, have received a blood 
cancer diagnosis and wish to be 
involved with others in a similar 
position who have this shared 
experience, then why not join our 
friendly support group. We meet 

continued on page 15

Coffee Vibe
(an Independent Coffee Shop, St Mary’s Lane)

 
 

Dine in or Takeaway, Deliveroo or Ubereats
179 St Marys Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BU

Open 8am – 6pm  Mon-Sat, 10am-4pm Sundays
Dog Friendly   01708 572139

• Organic Coffee & Tea 
• Cakes & Patisserie 
 inc Vegan and Gluten Free
• Sandwiches & Main Meals 
 Breakfast & Brunch, 
 Lunch & Afternoon Tea, Family Meals
• Juices and Smoothies
• Childrens Parties
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 “The best 
   training 
   and trainers 
   I’ve ever had 
   in my life!”
    Sash 

Facebook “f” Logo CMYK / .eps Facebook “f ” Logo CMYK / .eps

Find us at:
CTC House
81B Front Lane
Cranham
Upminster RM14 1XL

07749 372026
www.infitness.co.uk

FANTASTIC OFFERS FOR 
NEW MEMBERS 

contact us to find out more

NEW GYM NOW OPEN IN CRANHAM

LOCATED BEHIND TESCO EXPRESS

Find us at:

A & P ANTIQUES & VINTAGE
DOWNSIZING?  DECLUTTERING?

We Buy...
 • Gold & Silver
 • Jewellery & Watches
 • Medals & Militaria
 • Crystal & Porcelain
 • Old Currency & Toys
 • Furniture

And Much More!

Over 20 years experience
Friendly & professional

Call Us On...
01277 201508
07974 085985
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monthly at 1.30pm on a Tuesday 
afternoon at Upminster Baptist 
Church, Springfi eld Gardens, 
with a full program of interesting 
speakers and time to chat too.  
Partners and carers are also most 
welcome. For more information 
please get in touch.
Doreen & Ian Russell - 
Ian.doreen@btinternet.com
Denise Hosking - 
Denise.hosking@gmail.com

The Old 
Chapel Tea & 
Talk            
Wednesday, 8th February –
‘Miss Willmott’s Ghosts: the 
extraordinary life and gardens 
of a forgotten genius.’  Journalist 
and author Sandra Lawrence has 
spent seven years researching 
Ellen Willmott of Warley Place 
discovering new aspects of her life.
Wednesday 8th March - Reputed 
Friends: Th e extraordinary 
Quakers of London in Essex. 
Kate Poole will recount the history 
and infl uence from the 18th until 
20th century of the Quakers of 
East London such as Elizabeth 
Fry and Joseph Lister.
Email: friendsoldchapel@mary.
havering.sch.uk         
Roope Hall, Trinity Church, 
Station Road, Upminster. 
Doors open at 10am – talk starts 
at 10.30am, £2 supplement for 
members,  £4 admission for non-
members.  Tel: 01708 224830 or 
Mob: 07870 558408.

Upminster 
Scottish 
dancers           
Come Scottish dancing, held 
weekly on Friday mornings in 
St Laurence Church small hall 
(behind main hall), Corbets Tey 
Road, Upminster, RM14 2BB from 
10-11.45am. First class is free, 
thereafter £2 per session. Tuition 
given. No need to bring a partner, 
but wear fl at shoes. Telephone 
Fiona 07976 438950 or just turn 
up.

Learn, Laugh 
and Live           
Havering U3A has a change of 
venue, with monthly meetings 
taking place in the Hall of 
Romford Baptist Church, 
Main Road,  RM1 3BL.  We 
meet at 2.15pm, on the second 
Wednesday of the month, doors 
open 2pm. 
Wednesday, 8th February – Lucy 
Lewis – “Lighting the Fuse”. 
Lucy was the British Army’s fi rst 
woman bomb disposal expert. 
Wednesday, 8th March – Th e Dick 
and Dave Audio Visual Show.  
Dick and Dave are members of 
the Essex Audio Visual club.  Th ey 
make sequences of photographs 
with an accompanying 
soundtrack. 
For more information come along 
or see our website: u3asites.org.
uk/havering

Hornchurch 
Group of 
Diabetes UK            
A local meeting for talks, chats 
and information on diabetes in a 
relaxed and friendly
group.  Please contact the 
Secretary Mrs Ann Prescott at 
ann.prescott@talktalk.net or call 
01708 935779 to fi nd out more 
details.

Cake Decorating 
Club             
We are a friendly group, and 
we meet on the fi rst Saturday 
afternoon of each month 
at the Royal British Legion 
in Hornchurch.  We have a 
demonstrator who shows us 
diff erent aspects of sugarcraft.  
It might be royal icing, sugar 
fl owers, or fondant models.  
Sometimes we have a ‘hands on’ 
afternoon where we have a go 
ourselves.  Visitors are always 
welcomed.  More details from Joy 
tel: 01708 767145.

The Arts Society, 
Havering            
Our February talk will be Th e 
Magic of Pattern by David Phillips. 
From the Alhambra to William 
Morris, patterns can be gorgeous, 
yet pattern has often been 
dismissed as “mere ornament” 
in comparison with painting. We 
will discover what a mistaken 
view that is as we look 

at the ideas that inspired some 
of the great pattern inventors 
and traditions from around the 
world. Taking place on Tuesday, 
14th February at 10.30am at the 
New Windmill Hall, Upminster.  
Visitors welcome for a fee of £8.  
Please visit our website  
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Lectures/FutureLectures.aspx 
Facebook:   https://
www.facebook.com/
groups/199870022175485. 
or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk, or telephone 
01708 221903.

Essex Wildlife 
Trust, 
Havering - 
monthly walks             
Th ameside Nature Discovery 
Park, Mucking Wharf Road, 
Mucking, Stanford-le-Hope, SS17 
0RN.  Saturday, 4 March  2023 
from 10am – 12.30pm.  Come 
and enjoy spectacular views over 
the Th ames Estuary with both 
shipping and birdlife to view.  A 
great place to see avocet and 
godwits on the mud fl ats.   Meet 
at the car park at the Nature 
Discovery Centre. 
Th e walks are free and suitable 
for families and adults. Dogs on 
a lead are permitted in the park, 
but not in the visitor centre.  
Please wear suitable clothing and 
footwear.  
Booking Terry Smith 
 tel: 07802212151 or 
email  ts15457@netscape.net

07761 049852
I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

Swimming Lessons

Contact Trevor on: trevor@criddersswim.co.uk
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*



Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Havering 
– indoor 
meetings            
Monday, 13th February  – Wildlife 
talk, topic to be confi rmed.  
Meetings held at Fairkytes Arts 
Centre, Billet Lane, Hornchurch 
RM11 1AX. Donation £3.  2.15pm 
– 3.45pm.   Contact / Booking    
Joy Emerson, Secretary 07759 
869910 or  Email  joyem.109@
gmail.com.  Advance booking is 
recommended. 
Buses 165, 365, 252, 193, 248, 370, 
and 256 all stop within walking 
distance of the venue. No onsite 
parking. Public pay car parks are 
available nearby.

Yoga and 
Meditation at 
Hornchurch 
Library            
Yoga and Meditation classes are 
back at Hornchurch Library. 
Join us on Wednesday mornings, 
between 10.30am to 11.30am.  All 
abilities are welcome, no previous 
experience necessary. Sessions 
are guided by Meeta Rajani, 
an experienced meditation 
practitioner. Please book on 
07949 148211 or via email 
meetarajani@outlook.com.

Upminster 
and District 
Probus Club            
Have you ever thought of joining 
a gentlemen’s club?  Are you 
wondering if you would fi t in?  Why 
not come along to one of our lunch 
meetings, held at the Cranleigh 
Restaurant, Hornchurch, and 
fi nd out for yourself?  You can be 
sure of a warm welcome.  We also 
periodically run outings to places 
of interest. 

If you wish to attend you will need 
to book your lunch in advance 
by telephoning our Lunch 
Secretary, Robert Langstone on 
01708 226705 or emailing him 
at upminsterprobus.lunch@
gmail.com.  A three course 
lunch costs just £20, payable at 
the meeting.  Find us on https://
upminsterprobussec.wixsite.com/
upminster-probus 

All proceeds to Harold Hill 
Foodbank. 

Deyncourt 
Ladies Probus 
Club             
We are inviting ladies aged 50+ 
to join our friendly luncheon 
club which is held on the third 
Wednesday of each month at 
the Masonic Hall, Deyncourt 
Gardens. 
It off ers ladies the opportunity to 
meet and socialise and enjoy a 
3 course meal with tea or coff ee. 
We also have guest speakers who 
entertain us on a variety of topics 
and there are selected outings 
during the year to enjoy if you so 
wish.  
If you are interested you are 
welcome to come along as a 
guest on 2 occasions at no charge, 
merely paying the luncheon fee, 
currently at £20. 
For more information contact our 
secretary Pauline Diable on 01708 
554514 or prdiable@hotmail.
co.uk

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society             
Wednesday, 15th February, 
7.15 for 7.30pm. Richard Ellis, 
Professor of Astrophysics at 
University College London, will 
present a talk entitled ‘Cosmic 
Dawn: Th e Quest for the First 
Galaxies’.
Meetings held at Th ames Chase, 
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Trusted IT Support Company in London

Stop Worrying About IT and Focus on Your Business

Business IT Services
Disaster Recovery and Continuity
Data Centre Management
Internet Connectivity
Voice & Data Cabling

01708984990 
02070936000
talk@htl.uk.com
www.htl.london

Contact Us

HTL Support offers IT Services to help your business grow

ISO 9001 
CERTIFIED

ISO 27001
CERTIFIED

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Get 
Found 
Online

Website design

§ One and multipage designs

§ Hobby and business websites

§ E-commerce

§ Database collections

Social media strategies

§ B2C: Instagram integration, YouTube

§ B2B: LinkedIn

Search engine optimisation

§ Keywords 

§ Website text optimisation

§ Google Business Page

contact@greycardesign.com | www.greycardesign.com 

continued on page 19

Get 
Found 
Online

Website design

§ One and multipage designs

§ Hobby and business websites

§ E-commerce

§ Database collections

Social media strategies

§ B2C: Instagram integration, YouTube

§ B2B: LinkedIn

Search engine optimisation

§ Keywords 

§ Website text optimisation

§ Google Business Page

contact@greycardesign.com | www.greycardesign.com 



18

Breast Cancer is the 
most common 
cancer in women 
in the UK.
1 in 5 are under 50.
Don’t be a statistic.
Not all changes mean cancer 
and we are here to help 
Not all changes mean cancer and 

remote 1-2-1 breast awareness 
consultations with specialist nurses.
Our nurses will teach you how to 
check yourself with confidence 
and discuss any concerns you
have with your 
breast health.

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

The UBC shed is a collaborative workspace where men can work on 
practical projects and share in their hobbies with others. Men are welcome 
from anywhere in Havering. The idea draws on the successful Men’s Shed 
movement in Australia where nearly 1000 sheds have opened since 2007. 
UBC Men’s Shed is part of a growing movement and joins of one of the 
hundreds of Men’s Shed’s that currently exist in the UK.

Our new meeting day is Wednesday 1pm- 4:40pm 
Upminster Baptist Church, 1 Springfield Gardens, Upminster, RM14 3HE

Our shed is equipped with tools and materials that have been generously  
donated by the public and local rotary. We are mainly a woodworking  
community although we’re happy to try our hand at almost anything.  You can  
drop in anytime the shed is operating so why not stop by for a look around  
and a decent cuppa; we’d love to have you working alongside us.

For more information contact Chris Cozier
Phone 07881 900487 Email: chrisubcmensshed@gmail.com 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Pike Lane, Upminster. If you are 
interested in joining us there 
are more details on the website 
www.havastro.co.uk or email 
enquiries@havastro.co.uk.
Young Astronomers (aged 8-16) - 
Th ursday, 23rd February,  7- 8pm. 
Meetings held at Th ames Chase, 
Pike Lane, Upminster. Th ere is a 
mix of space news, talks observing 
when possible.  Please email 
young.astronomers@havastro.
co.uk for further details.  
New members are always 
welcome. 

Music Afternoons 
at Hornchurch 
Library             
Music afternoons off ering a wide 
selection of recorded music for 
your enjoyment.   
Wednesday, 15th February – 
“Occupations & Aspects of Life” 
revisited - presented by Harry 
Newman.
Wednesday, 1st March – Cross 
My Heart presented by Mike 
Beaman.
Our music afternoons take 
place in the main meeting 
room, 1st fl oor (lift available) at 
Hornchurch Library, North Street, 
Hornchurch and commence at 
2pm ending by 4pm. Admission 
is free of charge but we do ask 
for a nominal contribution for 
interval refreshments. No need 
to book - just turn up and all are 
welcome.  Buses 165, 256 and 370 
stop near to the library and there 
is limited free car parking behind 
the library.
Further information you can 
phone Stephen Raindle 01708 
470670 or email sraindle@aol.
com

Havering & 
District National 
Trust Association             
We meet on the 4th Saturday of 
the month in the large hall at 
Ardleigh House, Hornchurch. 
RM11 2LG. Meetings start 
at 2.30pm, and last for 
approximately 90 minutes. At 
each meeting we have a speaker. 
Th e speaker at our fi rst meeting 
of 2023 on February 25th   is  
Geoff  Bowden who will be telling 
us about the Solo singers of 
the Swinging 60’s.  Other talks 
this year range from the Th e 
Suff ragettes & Suff ragists to 50 
Perennials Every Garden Must 
Have.
Why not come along and join us 
for an interesting afternoon? You 
don’t have to be a member of the 
National Trust to attend. Visitors 
are welcome at a cost of £2 per 
meeting.
For further details e-mail 
HaveringNTA@hotmail.
com or call the Secretary on 
07939101802. 

Harwood 
Ladies Probus              
We are a group of retired 
women who meet each month 
to socialise, enjoy a three 
course lunch and listen to a 
guest speaker.  We meet at Top 
Meadow Golf Club on the second 
Wednesday of each calendar 
month and we currently have 
vacancies for new members.  If 
you enjoy making and meeting 
new friends, then please contact 
Sheila Stringer on 01708 225564
or Helene Carter on 01708 
225629

Saturday Talks 
Club            
Saturday, 11th February  – Th e 
Victorian Working Class.
Speaker Ted Woodgate.  Venue 
is Roope Hall, Trinity United 
Reformed Church,  Station Road, 
Upminster from 2- 4pm.  Doors 
open 1.45pm.  £5 including tea 
and biscuits.  Enquiries to Mrs 
B Bland 07951217930 / 01689 
858701 / porcuspiker@hotmail.
com  Mrs G Blake 07788751407 / 
01708 227512 /arwb@aol.com

Havering 
Branch - East 
of London 
Family History 
Society               
4th February – Institutions in the 
Censuses – Kathy Chater
4th March – DNA surname and 
family history – Dr Mark Carroll 
1st April – Th e East India 
Company – Jeff  Page 
First Saturday of every month, 
at Roope Hall, Trinity Church, 
Gaynes Road, Upminster, RM14 
2YS. Doors open 1pm, talk starts 
at 2pm for 90 mins.  Tea, coff ee 
and biscuits can be purchased 
prior to 2pm start.  

Havering 
Antique 
Collectors Club               
Friday, 17th February – Geoff  
Bowden - life and music of Iver 
Novello. 
Friday, 17th March – Ann 
Willmore - antique memorabilia 
quiz.  7.30 for 7.45pm start. 
Harold Wood Neighbourhood 
Centre, Gubbins Lane - Annual 
Membership £35,  Guests £5.  
Chairman Mrs Chris Lovett 079 
4736 7258.

Craft sale               
Coff ee morning and craft sale 
on Saturday, 11th February 
from 10am to 12noon at Trinity 
Church, Station Road, Upminster. 
All proceeds to Harold Hill 
Foodbank. 

MOT & SERVICE CENTRE

01708 670773
www.a1autocentre.com

‘UK GARAGE OF THE YEAR’
FINALIST 2 YEARS RUNNING!

Free local Collection and Delivery
Family run business

5 minute drive from Upminster High St.
MOT, SERVICING, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, TYRES, MAIN

DEALER LEVEL DIAGNOSTICS & ALL OTHER GARAGE SERVICES

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O R B O Y S
A N D G I R L S A G E D 3 - 1 1 Y E A R S
A C O - E D U C A T I O N A L P R E P S C H O O L F O

There is no need to travel far for an excellent education for your
child. Oakfields is situated in Upminster and perfectly placed for

a private education in Havering. With our passion for teaching
and our holistic approach, we ensure every child has a well-

rounded education to be able to fulfil their potential.

SPACES
AVAILABLE

Phone: 01708 256721
Email: helen.barkham@oakfieldsschool.co.uk

www.oakfieldspreparatoryschool.co.uk

Oakfields is part of the Cognita Schools Group    www.cognita.com

BOOK A PRIVATE TOUR

WE'VE BEEN RATED 'EXCELLENT' IN ALL AREAS

in our recent ISI inspect ion

Over 20 years
experience, NPTC
qualified & fully

insured Or call us on    01708 225998 / 07875 557378

All Garden Services & Regular Maintenance plus
Landscaping, Jet Washing, Overgrowns & much more!

...BOILER INSTALLATIONS

...LANDLORD SAFETY CERTIFICATES

...BOILER SERVICING

...POWER FLUSHING

BOILER BREAKDOWNS...

GAS FIRES...

COOKERS/HOBS FITTED...

BATHROOM INSTALLATION...

SRW FOR ALL YOUR PLUMBING NEEDS 
FROM FIXING A LEAKING TAP TO ...

SRW provides reliable, efficient, good value plumbing and heating 
services to havering and local areas

M: 07956 421 283 E: srwheating@virginmedia.com
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St Laurence 
Church     
As well as the Christmas Tree at 
Bell Corner, it was lovely to see 
the Christmas Tree - Tree of Hope 
outside St Laurence Church in 
Corbets Tey Road, donated by the 
Children’s Society. Residents were 
invited to tie a ribbon in memory 
of loved ones. 

Green Gym 
arrives     
Good news for the New Year. 
� e Friends of Hall Lane Playing 
Fields are delighted to announce 
that our new green gym has now 
been installed and is ready and 
waiting for you. � e equipment is 
located close to the children’s play 
area, has 12 items of equipment 
and is easily accessible from the 
car park. � e green gym is one 
of the many projects that we’ve 
identi� ed for improving the site. 
Our focus is now on freshening 
up the appearance of the playing 
� elds through the planting of new 
trees and shrubs, provided by the 
Woodland Trust for community 
groups. If you’re interested in 
joining our Group and becoming 
involved in this and other exciting 
projects then please do contact the 
secretary at: k.kilbey@ntlworld.
com.

Update on River 
Ingrebourne 
inspection     
Following on from our previous 
article regarding the Environment 
Agency agreeing to inspect 
the River Ingrebourne near to 
the Dury Falls Estate, this took 
place in late November and the 
Environment Agency’s � eld 
team then cleared fallen trees 
and debris found along the 
river.  In these days when it often 
takes a considerable amount 
of time to get public bodies to 
take action when it is needed, it 
was a refreshing change for the 
Environment Agency to deal with 
the matter so swiftly.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Keeping 
Upminster 
Methodist 
Church active      
Upminster Methodist Church in 
Hall Lane has been part of the 
community for over 100 years.  
� ere is an open meeting on 
Sunday, 5th February at 10.45pm 
in the Church to discuss how the 
Church can remain active and 
relevant for the next 100 years to 

be part of the local community.  
We do need your input and 
support from as many voices 
as possible and look forward to 
meeting many of you from the 
community on the 5th February.

Upminster 
Police 
meetings      
Please note the following dates 
to meet with the local Police 
Safer Neighbourhood Team at 
Upminster Library, Corbets Tey 
Road on Friday, 10th February 
12pm to 1pm and Monday, 20th 
February 4pm to 5pm.   Please 
note these meetings could  be 
impacted if a police emergency 
arises.  Go along and say hello.

The Saturday 
Night Lounge      
Come and join us for fun, 
friendship, pool, quiz nights, 
music and events. All are 
welcome, alone or with friends, no 
plus 1 needed. Serving soft drinks, 
hot drinks, snacks, soup and roll.  
No payment required for any part 
of this event. First Saturday of 
every month (from 4th Feb) from 
7.30pm to 10pm.  At Moor Lane 
Church, Cranham 

RM14 1HN.  Alcohol free venue 
saturdaynightlounge@gmail.
com

Upminster 
Councillor 
surgery       
Please note that the Upminster 
Councillors’ ward surgery will be 
held on Monday, 13th February at 
Costa Co� ee on the eastern side of 
Station Road between 10 to 11am.  
We would be pleased to see you 
and listen to your concerns and 
ideas.  In the meantime, if you 
need to contact us our contact 
details are on page 2.

Cllrs OSCAR FORD, 
LINDA HAWTHORN AND 

CHRIS WILKINS

Meet your 
Cranham ward 
Councillors        
You can meet your Cranham ward 
Councillors on 7th February at 
Cafe4You, Front Lane to discuss 
any Council issues or concerns. 
You can also contact your ward 
Councillors via the contact details 
on page 2.

01708 473810

Curtain World Direct
Unit 8 Vicarage Road, RM12 4TB

• Nets • Heavy Curtains • Swags & Tails
• Roman Blinds • Shutters • Roller Blinds

• Vertical Blinds • Curtain Tracks
• Curtain Poles

Full fitting Service - Own fabric made up
Like a different time slot Call us! 01708 473810

Monday - Friday 10-4  Saturday 11-2
closed Thursday & Sunday
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1-2-1 LUXURY GROOMING SERVICES WITH SOPHIA

07535 935289

Cut out and Reseal Service

Your help please 
- Cranham      
Kindly note we need a Bulletin 
deliverer in Lexington Way/
Wing� eld Gardens, Cranham.  If 
you could assist please contact me 
on 07982 962 925 or email me on 
johntylerucresidents@outlook.
com.  

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Car crime       
We have received the following 
advice from the local Police. � ere 
has been an increase of car crime 
being reported locally.  Please 
have a look at the security you 
have in place and if you have a 
keyless car use a Faraday bag 
or metal tin to stop the signal 
from the keys to the car being 
intercepted.  Report crime by 
calling 101 or in an emergency 
call 999.  Remember, you can 
also report crime online on our 
website: https://www.met.police.
uk/ 

Warm Spaces 
Initiative at 
churches in 
Upminster and 
Cranham      
Local churches who are members 
of ‘Churches Together Upminster, 
Cranham and North Ockendon’, 

have compiled a list of activities 
that they o� er the community 
as part of the ‘Warm Spaces’ 
initiative. � ey o� er a warm 
welcome to any of their churches 
during the current � nancial 
pressure.
For details of the times and venues 
see the UCRA website - ucra.co.uk 
and enter warm spaces in the 
search box.

Cllr JOHN TYLER 

Police 
weapons 
sweep in 
Upminster Park      
Our local Police Safer 
Neighbourhood Team (SNT) 
o�  cers recently undertook a 
weapons sweep of both Upminster 
Park and St. Andrew’s Park 
in Hornchurch, as part of an 
Operation Yamhill Day of Action. 
� ey were happy to report that 
no weapons were found in either 
park.
Operation Yamhill was set up to 
tackle violent crime and anti-
social behaviour.

Twittering 
Councillors      
Councillor John Tyler has a Twitter 
page, with news of some of the 
things happening in Cranham 
ward and his own personal take 

on local politics and occasionally, 
the wider world. He is also happy 
to receive messages from residents 
via his account @CllrTyler 
You can also � nd Councillor 
Gillian Ford on Twitter and she is 
happy to receive messages from 
residents via her account 
@CllrGillianFord 

The Reading 
Room, Church 
Lane, North 
Ockendon      
A meeting for local residents has 
been convened to discuss the 
future of � e Reading Room.  � e 
meeting will take place at the 
Church Hall, Church Lane, North 
Ockendon on Wednesday, 8 
February at 5.30 pm.  All residents 
in North Ockendon are welcome 
to attend in order to obtain their 
views. 

Foodbank      
With the rising cost of living the 
Foodbank is under severe strain 
with increased requests for 
assistance.  If you can donate via 
one of the supermarkets, that’s 
great, but not everything clients 
need is donated in su�  cient 
quantity so it is helpful for them 

to have monetary donations as 
well so they can stock up on items 
donated less often.  And they have 
to meet the costs associated with 
running a warehouse; it all adds 
up.  You could send a cheque, 
payable to Kingdom Storehouse 
Ltd, to the Harold Hill Food Bank, 
Unit 1, Guardian Business Centre, 
Faringdon Avenue, Romford, RM3 
8FD, or you could go online to 
https://haroldhill.foodbank.org.
uk/give-help/donate-money/  
Please consider donating – it could 
make so much di� erence to a 
family in need. 

5th Upminster 
Guides – 
welcomes new 
members      
We  are  a very  friendly  group  
who  meet at St Peters Hall, Front 
Lane, Cranham on � ursday 
evenings, 7pm  to 8.30pm.  
Forthcoming events include visits 
to the pantomime and cinema. 
Our evenings during term time 
are busy with craft, cooking, 
badge work and much, much 
more.   Girls aged ten to fourteen  
are warmly invited to join us for 
a taster evening.   Please ring 
Diane  01708 558165 for more 
information.

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 

• All plumbing maintenance
• New installations
• System upgrades
• Boiler changes

• Bathrooms
• Kitchens 
• Radiators, taps and stopcocks
• Leak repairs and more

Reliable and respectable, skilled tradesmen.

01375 430300 / 07795514198 smpandp@hotmail.com

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk



DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJ

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service

Published by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 


